Guidance for lowering the age range of a school to enable the school to make provision for 2 year olds.

New School Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools)(England) Regulations 2013
As a consequence of the changes made by the 2013 regulations which came into force on 28 January 2014, governing bodies can now lower the age limit of their schools by up to two years without following a formal statutory process.
Prior to church schools making proposals to consult on any changes they must apply to the relevant diocese for permission to proceed.

Before making any changes all governing bodies should ensure that:

· they have secured any necessary capital funding;

· have identified suitable accommodation and sites;

· have secured planning permissions and/or agreement on the transfer of land where necessary;

Governing bodies must liaise with the Local Authority (LA) and trustees/diocese (if any) to ensure that the proposal is aligned with wider planning/organisational arrangements and any necessary consents are gained.
They should ensure that effective consultation is undertaken with parents and other interested parties to gauge demand and provide sufficient opportunity for their views.

Bradford LA recommends that the consultation should be for at least a four week period excluding schools holidays and that consultation is undertaken with the following list of consultees be used:

· The LA that maintains the school.

· Families of pupils

· Teachers and other staff at the school

· Any other LA likely to be affected by the proposals.

· The governing bodies, teachers and other staff of any other school that might be affected.

· Any trade unions who represent staff at the school.

· The appropriate diocesan authorities or relevant faith group in relation to the school.

· The trustees of the school.

· Local Councillors

· MPs whose constituencies include the schools that are subject of the proposals or whose constituents are likely to be affected by the proposals.

· The local district or parish council where the school that is subject of the proposals is situated.

· Any other interested parties. E.g. Education Improvement Group and the Early Years Strategy Group where proposals affect early years provision, or those who benefit from a contractual arrangement giving them the use of the premises.
· Relevant Faith bodies.

· The proposal should also be placed on the schools’ website.

Following the consultation period the Governing Body should discuss and minute the change they are to implement, advise the LA and ensure that their own website is updated. 

They should also inform the Secretary of State by updating the Register of Educational Establishments (Edubase).
